
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
 
My name is Cathy Kirkendall and I am self employed. (Piano Teacher) and the reason I support House Bill 
248 is FREEDOM!!  Everyone in this nation has been given the right to choose what we do with our own 
personal medical decisions. I very strongly support vaccine choice and healthcare privacy!! 
 
Both my husband and I are very healthy and have had COVID.  We now have natural immunity! 
 
I am very thankful for those of you in our state government who are standing for our personal liberties 
and freedom!!!  Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 
urgency of House Bill 248. 
 
Sincerely, 
Cathy Kirkendall 
 
 


